CITY OF HAINES
COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

NOVEMBER 14, 2017
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of September 12, 2017 and October 17, 2017 Council meetings.
· October and November accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report – September and October
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Approval of Financial Audit for Fiscal Year 2016/2017.
· Unauthorized Sewer Use
Unfinished Business
New Business
Council Reports

Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
NOVEMBER 14, 2017
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the November 14, 2017 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Katie Jones Bedolla, Ken Bain, Don Adcock, John Shurtleff and Lisa Whited. Connie Pound Lewis was absent. Also present was City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Brandon Fry.
Citizens present: Sandy Wood and Angie Shurtleff.
Agenda Item No. 1 – Mayor’s Report

Landfill
Mayor Brown addressed the Council concerning the Landfill. He suggested that the City make a policy that scrap metal has to be sorted from the rest of the garbage. Not only because scrap metal can be recycled and sold but it is very hard to bury. Scrap metal is free to dispose of in the scrap metal pile. Signs will be posted at the Landfill that scrap metal must be sorted from the rest of the trash.
The DEQ recently conducted the annual inspection of the Landfill. The DEQ representative stated that the Landfill received a perfect evaluation and that it was the nicest small landfill that he has inspected.

Right of Way Agreements
All parties that hold an agreement with the City to utilize an undeveloped right of way were sent a letter dated September 14, 2017. The letter stated that all parties have 30 days to comply with the guidelines of the ordinance and their agreement or their agreement with the City could be revoked. There was one party that failed to comply, Chris and Brianna Peppers.
Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to revoke the agreement with Chris and Brianna Peppers for failure to comply. Councilor Jones-Bedolla seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 2– Consent Agenda

Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder
City Recorder


December Council Meeting
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the December council meeting will be scheduled for December 19, 2017 at 6:00 pm. Nichol’s and Mitchell CPA’s will attend the meeting for the discussion of the 2016/2017 audit. 


Baker Sanitary Waste Disposal 
Baker Sanitary has disposed of 19,900 gallons of waste in less than a month and a half. The City will receive $2,985 for the waste disposal. This is enough money to pay the sewer funds portion of the payment on the City shop.

Marijuana Tax
All Cities in the State of Oregon, regardless if they opted out of allowing marijuana facilities or not, received a portion of the taxes for the period between January 1, 2017 to June 30, 2017. Haines received $1,182.87 which was deposited into the general fund. That will be the only marijuana taxes that Haines will receive as long as the City continues to opt out of allowing marijuana facilities.


Citations
Recently the City issued three citations for dog and ATV violations. The total fine was in the amount of $150.00. The City received $44.50, the County received $44.50 and the Justice Court received the remainder of $61.00.
Public Works


Isolation Valves
Public Works Brandon Fry explained to the Council that the owner of the Baker Mill and Grain building requested the water be shut off to his property for a plumbing repair. A meter is not visible and it may not exist or is covered by blacktop. In order to shut off the water to the building a portion of John street had to be shut off with the isolation valves located at Third and John and Fifth and John. By operating the isolation valve on Third street it resulted in the valve breaking and will require replacement. The 4-inch valve and parts will cost $652. This will be an issue if the City receives the grant to replace the meters because the water will have to be turned off and on. The City needs to plan on replacing some of the valves during the project.
City Recorder Valerie Russell commented that if the City does receive the grant for the first phase of the project it does not cover replacement of the isolation valves.
Agenda Item No. 4 – Administrative Matters

Approval of Financial Audit for Fiscal Year 2016/2017
City Recorder Valerie Russell presented the 2016/2017 audit to the Council and explained that the Council needed to approve the audit so it can be filed with the State. Stan Mitchell and Bruce Nichols were unable to attend the Council meeting but will attend the December 19th Council meeting for discussion. The accountants had stated that the books were very clean and there were not any budget violations. A letter from the accountants was presented to the Council, the main items were the lack of segregation of duties and stale accounts. The State is now requiring the Council approve a resolution acknowledging the lack of segregation of duties and a plan of action. The resolution will be filed with the state along with the audit. The accountants suggested to write off the stale accounts as bad debt in our records but continue to pursue to collect the debts. Some of the accounts date back to 2003 and are mainly for small amounts that have already been turned over to a collection agency.  
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to remove the stale accounts from the receivables as bad debt in the amount of $2,799.00, with the option to pursue collections, with the exception of the deceased, which will be permanently removed. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Mayor Brown asked the Council to review the information on page 7 of the audit concerning the Landfill. Last year the Landfill experienced a decrease in net position again. The Landfill received $5,580 in user fees but had $14,079 in expenses. The City will begin negotiations with Baker Sanitary to charge a 3% franchise fee along with the existing maintenance of the recycle center and provide a chemical toilet.
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to approve the Financial Audit for the 2016/2017 Fiscal Year. Councilor Whited seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Amend Agenda 
The agenda required amending to include Resolution No. R-17-11-05 A Resolution on Internal Deficiencies and Plan of Action.

Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to amend the agenda to include Resolution No. R-17-11-05 A Resolution on Internal Deficiencies and Plan of Action. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Resolution No. R-17-11-05 A Resolution on Internal Deficiencies and Plan of Action
City Recorder Valerie Russell read aloud Resolution No. R-17-11-05 A Resolution on Internal Deficiencies and Plan of Action.

Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to approve Resolution No. R-17-11-05 A Resolution on Internal Deficiencies and Plan of Action. Councilor Bain seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Unauthorized Sewer Use
Mayor Brown explained to the Council that there are three residences that are not paying for water or sewer where people are residing. The people are packing water, have a well in the back yard or are running a hose from another residence. According to the sewer ordinance and state law, a residence must have some kind of sewage disposal available. 
Councilor Katie Jones-Bedolla made a motion to notify the parties by certified mail of the City’s knowledge of their unauthorized sewer use stating that they are in violation of the sewer ordinance and must come into compliance within 10 days or the sewer connection will be removed, new connection fees will apply if reconnected. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 5 – New Business

Councilor Whited
Councilor Whited stated that she was approached by the local Food Bank for a volunteer to deliver the food boxes. The boxes are delivered once a month. The City will help advertise for volunteers for the Food Bank.

Shurtleff Alley Vacation
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that John & Angie Shurtleff made a request to vacate the platted dead-end alley that is bordered by their property on three sides. The alley is 100 feet long and dead ends in the middle of their property.
Councilor Shurtleff stated that he was going to remove himself from the Council due to a conflict of interest. 

Discussion followed. 
The Shurtleff’s had made a prior request that was denied due to their property being three separate tax lots and the alley could be needed for access. Prior to the first request the Shurtleff’s had submitted a request to the County to combine the property into one tax lot but it had not been changed in the County records when the property was researched.
A request will be submitted to the Planning Commission to review the request and make a recommendation to the City Council for approval or denial. If the request is denied the Shurtleff’s can appeal to the City Council. If it is approved then the alley vacation will be presented as an ordinance being read at three public meetings.
Agenda Item No. 6 – Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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